

PO Box 804 Newport News, VA 23607 RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED Non Profit Org US Postage PAID Permit #196 Norfolk, VA

OCTOBER NEWS

PRAYER / PRAISE

As we enter the month of October, please pray that the joy of childhood would not be stolen from the poor.

Pray that the children will grow in wisdom, stature, love for God, and their families. Pray also for those with special needs.











The Channel Inc. 501(c)(3) est. 1995

www.THECHANNEL.org/news

email:

cbcoffice@thechannel.org ph: (757) 244 6852 @channeltobrazil youtube.com/cbccares

Great News

We are delighted to announce that **we have reached our fundraising** goal for the generator.

Thank you so much to everyone who has given to this project. We'll have more news on the purchase and installation soon!

Thinking About 2026

Inflation in Brazil is rising fast, and we'd like to invite you to think about helping us increase our income, ready for 2026. Gasoline in Fortaleza is \$5.37 per gallon. A year ago, it was \$3.30.

We are deeply grateful for your prayers and financial support. At this time of need, we'd like to ask you to increase your giving for 2026, as we're looking to keep pace with increases in salary costs, food, and utility bills here in Brazil.

The end of the year is coming fast. Please consider Channel To Brazil in your end-of-year giving.



Save The DATE - April 10, 2026

We will be holding our annual banquet at Calvary Assembly of God, Hampton, VA. We look forward to seeing you there - more details to follow.



A gift idea that will help transform a life! Please spread the word about becoming a DreamBUILDER with our new DREAM ON hoodies. Scan the code to order.



Team Strength

The last few months have been challenging for our teachers.
They miss Silvia (receiving cancer treatment), who is not only their leader but their friend.

Ruth has been asking them what they have learned during this period, and the majority of answers have included mention of personal and professional growth.

We are impressed and grateful that they have stepped into new leadership positions and stretched their skill sets together.

Here is Ruth with the ladies enjoying a post-ballet photo session!

Ballet Magnificat

In September, we were delighted to host Ballet Magnificat at the project as part of their 2026 tour of the north-eastern region of Brazil. The company, based in Curitiba, is dedicated to communicating the transformative message of the Gospel through ballet.



The group of 14 dancers taught our children ballet and jazz, inspiring them with their testimonies of faith and journeys to becoming professional dancers.



On the last night of their stay, over 500 people from the local community came to watch a performance of their ballet 'Face to Face.' The story is about two ballerinas, one who follows the Lord and the other who falls into temptation.



The show was spectacular, and we are so grateful to have had the opportunity to host them.

Please be sure to check out this month's video with scenes from the ballet.